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Board of Directors
Tommy Dennis, President

Bryan Hall, Vice President/Pro Shop
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Josh Clarey - Membership
Jeff Biniek - Facilities

Clay Uselton - Greens & Grounds
Trent McNabb - Social

Laura Passarello - Restaurant & Bar

Words from our President - Tommy Dennis

I want to thank everyone who has come out and battled the
heat to support the club this summer. Kids golf camp has come
to a close and it was great seeing all our children enjoying golf,

tennis, and the pool. The LGCC board, committees, and staff
have worked very hard to make sure our home away from

home is our fun place.  We still have 30 days left of summer to
enjoy. Come out and support your club.

If you have ideas or would like to participate in certain
activities,  please contact a committee chair.

Thanks - Tommy

Welcome New Members
Lane  & Evelyn Curlee

James & Kimberlee Gresham
Bradley & Ashley Breaux

John, Joseph, Michael, Hayden, Kiyomi, &
Mickey Knorp



Greens & Grounds
Dave Hamann &

Clay Uselton

An update of the golf course: Brutal Brutal Brutal

The last few weeks have been a superintendent's nightmare as we've had very little rain and very high daytime and nighttime
temperatures. When the nighttime temperatures do not recede, it doesn't allow the turf to breathe at night or have any recovery
time. This is not what the bentgrass needs to survive through the Tennessee summers. The ideal weather for bentgrass would be
highs in the low 80's and lows in the 50's, allowing it to thrive here.

The maintenance team has been working through this extreme heat and somewhat of a drought to keep the course the best that
we can. We've had some ups and downs this season trying to keep staff, but seem to be turning a corner in a positive direction.
Please bear with us as we diligently try to navigate our way through this difficult time and keep Lakewood in the best condition
possible. Along with the weather and staffing issues, we've had our share of equipment breakdowns as well. Hopefully our new
fleet will still be arriving this fall. I've been told that we're on schedule for September-October delivery.

We will be aerifying the greens the Tuesday and Wednesday after Labor Day: September 6th and 7th. We'll be using a 5/8" hollow
tine on the greens this year. This means a little bigger hole and more topdressing sand to help in the recovery of the greens from
this necessary process. We've tried to "vent" the greens a little more this year to help improve the root zone and water infiltration
to improve the overall putting surface. When I've had staff available, they've been able to do some plugging of the bad spots to
help improve the greens in those areas.We'll continue to do so this late summer and early fall as much as we can.

I was able to get away for the first time in a very long time and take a family vacation to Europe. My wife's family, 14 of us in total,
took a Viking River Cruise up the Rhine River and it was absolutely amazing. I highly recommend this to anyone looking to try a
river cruise. I'd like to say a big thank you to my staff, Joe Galbreath, and Noah Risner for doing everything in their power to keep
things in shape in my absence.

Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

Upcoming Golf Events
8/1 J.C. Uselton High School Invitational

8/6 Quarterback Club Scramble
8/20 Night Golf

9/3-4 Fall Member-Member
9/5 Labor Day Scramble

9/17-18 Lads & Lassies Championship



Men’s Club Championship

Championship
Alan Jones

Men’s Division
Sean Herman

Legends Division
Phil Trimble

Congrats to all of our
winners!

Kids Golf/Tennis/Pool Camp
was a huge success!!



Finance - Mike Melton

June is the second month of 2022 that we
have recorded a loss.

Revenue was up $37,631 to Budget in June.

Administration was over Budget by $6,339
Club House expenses were

over Budget by $4,777.
Golf Shop was over Budget by $34,030.

Restaurant Profit was short $6,430.

Hopefully we can return to profit in August.

Thanks, Mike

House/Facilities -
Jeff Biniek

The facility committee will be cleaning all
the carpet ourselves. Estimate was
$1400.00 to have it done.  The cart barn
doors are on our schedule to paint and we
are currently working on a solution to the
low quality illumination in the cart barn.

Membership - Josh Clarey



Pool & Tennis / Social The Lakewood Classic Tennis Tournament was a success! We had over
50 players and 4 days of play! Some great matches by our own club
members and also some guests.

Lakewood’s Mini Tennis Camp was also a huge hit!! We had 24 kids
ranging from 4 - 13 years old. The kids had a blast! We look forward to
doing another one in the future and continuing to generate activity on
the courts.

Both the Tennis Tournament and Camp made a small profit for the
club.  They both also contributed to the Food and Beverage
department!

Our lifeguards will finish their summer this weekend, August 5th and
6th. We’ll have our last Pizza Pool Party on Friday night and a Back to
School Movie/Pool party on Saturday night!  See the flyer below for
details on the Back to School Party …. Blowup twister game, Snow Cone
Machine and Blow up Movie Screen.

Lifeguard and Snack Shop Hours

Friday Aug 5 2:00-8:00
Saturday Aug 6 2:00-10:00



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz/Betty Hand,

Co-Chairs
Playdays will continue through mid October when we finish our golfing
season with our annual Fall Fling.  Please be IN THE LOCKER ROOM no

later than 8:15 on Tuesday and Friday for play.  We play “Games” the 1st
and 3rd Tuesdays and play Par Quota all

other Tuesdays and every Friday.

Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)
Betty Hand, Co-Chair (bjhand58@hotmail.com)

Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)
Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

Lads & Lassies
Dan & Martha Merz LADS & LASSIES

August 1 is here and that means we will be teeing off at

5:15 now instead of 5:30.
Please call the prop shop or contact me by 2:00 each

Wednesday if you would like to play.
Our Championship will be Saturday/Sunday,

September 17-18.  Each couple must have played together
at least 5 times to qualify.  We are also considering a 9 or
18 hole tournament for those who are not interested in

the 2-day tournament.  I have emailed information, but if
you did not get it or have questions, contact me

martha merz 931-581-3576 or
marthamerz12@GMAIL.COM

It’s only fitting with Mens League on Tuesday nights and Lads
and Lassies on Wednesday nights for there to be a Women’s

League on Thursday nights, right?

It will be a casual night with a nine hole, 2 person scramble and
of course libations to follow! We’ll do a ball drop to pair up so no

need to RSVP. Just show up and bring your friends!

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:bjhand58@hotmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com
mailto:marthamerz12@GMAIL.COM


Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello
Our Restaurant and Bar hosted many events in July!  In addition to our
annual Fourth of July, regular Burger Night, Pizza Night by the pool,

Trivia, Bingo, Big Bucks, we also entertained many others by hosting a
Class Reunion, Bridal Shower, Baby Shower and Rehearsal Dinner.  Check

out photos below from all of our events!

Don’t forget to call Lakewood first for your event.
Contact Cynthia Ramsey at 931-455-8770 X1

to reserve your event.

NEW SUMMER KITCHEN & BAR HOURS
MONDAY-CLOSED

TUESDAY-11AM-8PM
WEDNESDAY-11AM-8PM
THURSDAY-11AM-8PM

FRIDAY-11AM-9PM
SATURDAY-10AM-8PM
SUNDAY-10AM-7PM

BREAKFAST BISCUITS SERVED
SATURDAY AND SUNDAY

8AM TILL 10AM





August 2022
Sunday       Monday       Tuesday    Wednesday   Thursday      Friday        Saturday

1
12:00 J.C. Uselton
High School
Invitational

2 3
Burger Night
5:30 L&L’s

4
5:30 Ladies 9

& Wine

5
5:00 Pool & Pizza
Party
7:00 Big Bucks

6
1:00 THS
Quaterback Club
Scramble

7
4:00 BINGO

8
Club Closed

9
5:00 Kids eat free
5:30  Men’s
League
7:00 Big Bucks

10
NO Lion’s Club
Burger Night
5:30 L&L’s

11
NO DAR

12
5:00 Pool & Pizza
Party
7:00 Big Bucks

13

14
4:00 BINGO

15
Club Closed

16
5:00 Kids eat free
5:30  Men’s
League
7:00 Big Bucks

17
11:00 Private
Luncheon
Burger Night
5:30 L&L’s

18
5:30 Ladies 9

& Wine

19
5:00 Pool & Pizza
Party
7:00 Big Bucks

20
Night Golf

21
4:00 BINGO

22
6:00 Board
Meeting

23
5:00 Kids eat free
5:30  Men’s
League
7:00 Big Bucks

24
Burger Night
5:30 L&L’s

25 26
5:00 Pool & Pizza
Party
6:00 Rehearsal
Dinner
7:00 Big Bucks

27

28
4:00 BINGO

29
8:00-4:30
Private Function

30
8:00-4:30
Private Function
5:00 Kids eat free
5:30  Men’s
League
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

LGCC Golf Events
Outside Golf Events
Grab & Go Breakfast - Saturday & Sunday ONLY from 8-10
Lions Club - meets Wednesday at 11:30
Kiwanis Club - meets Thursday at 11:30
DAR - meets 2nd Thursday of each month at 12:00
Southern TN Endotontics - meets 2nd Thursday of each month 6:00 pm
Red Hat Society  - meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 11:30
Rotary - meets Friday at 12:00

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

